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Minutes of the Additional Meeting of the Planning Committee held in the Council Chamber at 7.00pm on Tuesday, 31 May 2011
	Present

	Cllrs Mrs Shapland, in the Chair, Mrs Chesters, Mrs Smith and Lucas, Anderson, Cornick, Spear, Mrs Spear, Mrs Blackmore, Mrs Woodford and Bonds.



	Apologies


	Were received from Cllr Mrs Chugg.


	Declarations of Interest


	There were no declarations of interest received.



	Finance


	The cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the sum of £1,654.21. 



	Annual Review of Parish Council Insurance


	Members considered Zurich’s annual renewal insurance premium for 2011/12.  The Parish Clerk reported that the renewal was £7,254.30, which is approximately a £600 reduction on last year’s renewal premium.  The renewal premium also includes Personnel accident cover for Volunteers, Councillors and Employees.  The Council also considered its 2011/12 renewal premium of £135.08 with Aviva for the Westwood Lawn Tractor.

It was AGREED that: -

a. the Council would accept Zurich’s renewal premium of £7,254.30 for 2011/12.

b. the Council would accept Aviva’s renewal premium of £135.08 for the Westwood Lawn Tractor for 2011/12.



	Museum of British Surfing – alterations and improvements to the Yard


	The Chairman reported that the Museum of British Surfing had invited Members to attend a site visit at the Yard on 23rd May, to look at proposed improvements and alteration to the building.  The Chairman circulated amongst Members plans for an illuminated sign on the Yard building, which had been received from David Wilson Partnership on behalf of the Museum of British Surfing.  David Wilson Partnership requested if the Council has any objections to the proposed plans, prior to them making a formal advertisement application.  Members were concerned that the plans indicated the removal of the Youth Centre sign who also share the building.  Members noted that there were no times stated when the three illuminated lamps would be switched on.  It was felt that the illuminated lamps should not remain on when the Museum of British Surfing is closed.

The Chairman proposed and it was unanimously agreed to suspend Standing Orders to allow Mr Robinson from the Museum of British Surfing to answer the Council’s queries.

Mr Robinson informed Members that the Youth Centre sign would be removed, but would be reinstated on the other side of the building, as this was the side, which they occupied.  The Youth Centre is aware of this proposal and has no objections.  He further reported that the illuminated lamps would be on a timer and times were open to negotiations.

The Chairman thanked Mr Robinson for his explanations and reinstated Standing Orders.
It was AGREED that: -

a. the Council formally approves the Museum of British Surfing plans for improvements and alterations to the Yard.

b. the Council approves the plans for an illuminated sign, subject to the three lamps only being on during opening hours of the Museum of British Surfing.  It was further AGREED that the Council would not object to the illuminated lamps being in use outside of normal hours for special functions held at the premises.



	Illingworth Shelter


	The Chairman reported that damage had been caused to the tiles on the Illingworth shelter roof.  In her capacity as one of the street Pastors the Chairman had spoken to some young people on the Recreational Ground.  The youths were using the shelter as a goal post as there was no goal post in Braunton for them to use.  The Chairman suggested that the Council might consider providing a goal post on the Recreational Ground.  Members were concerned that it might get vandalised as it had previously provided a volleyball net on the Recreation Ground, which had to be removed due to vandalism.  Positioning of a goal post would also be an issue as it would not be able to be on the existing pitch, which is used for matches.  

It was AGREED that 

a. in principle the Council supports the installation of a goal post on the Recreational Ground, but consideration needs to be given regarding the positioning a goal post, the Council to consult with Braunton Football Club.  

b. Officers to monitor the condition of the Illingworth shelter roof and remove any loose tiles, until further plans for the area have been considered by Council.



	Old Quarry Site
	Following a site inspection at the Old Quarry held on 31st May, Members noted that digging for Victorian bottles had again taken place on the site resulting in excavations being left open throughout the site.  It was also noted at the site inspection that the property owners of Tree Tops had planted shrubs and plants at the entrance to the site.  Members felt that immediate action should be taken to ensure that there is visible signage along site boundaries stating that the land is private property and unauthorised access is not permitted.  It was suggested that the Council should re-establish its boundaries by erecting fencing and gates, but it was noted that due to the size and the site this action would cost considerably.  Councillor Lucas felt that regular site inspections should be made to enable the Council to maintain the site to a safe standard.  

It was AGREED that:-

a. quotations to backfill and level the excavations within the site, including clearance of vegetation at entrance and access pathway within the site be brought back to the next Full Council meeting for approval.

b. visible signage to be placed along the site boundaries informing the public that the site is private property and unauthorised access is prohibited.

c. the Council writes to the property owners of Tree Tops requesting them to remove their shrubs and plants at the entrance to the site within the next 30 days.

d. advice from the Council’s insurance provider be sought regarding the Councils position in relation to valid insurance cover for the site.

e. the Council informs the Police of the current situation, and requests if they would be able to provide a police presence in the area in the future.

f. the Council to investigate with land-agents disposal of the land.



	Items to Note


	There were no items to note.


Planning

The Chairman informed Members that the Council had received responses from the Planning Department regarding its previous concerns raised relating to planning applications numbers 52019 and 51889.

The Chairman proposed and it was unanimously agreed that these responses would be considered as a matter of urgency due to the deadlines lapsing before the next meeting of Council.

52019
Extension to dwelling at 5 Orchard Close, Field Lane, Braunton.

Comment
The Chairman confirmed that the hedge bank is within the ownership of the property, and only the lower part of the hedge bank is to be cut back to allow room for foundations and maintenance purposes.

51889
Retrospective application for change of use from residential to 



residential and childminding business at 3 West Meadow Close, 



Braunton.

Comment
Recommend refusal on the grounds that:
· the areas selected for use by the children are to small.

· the application will increase the volume of traffic visiting the property which is situated in a cal-de-sac.

· concerns were expressed regarding the business being understaffed, the Council trusts that the Planning Department will liaise with Ofsted.
(a) 52141
Erection of external staircase and formation of 1st floor doorway at Hordens Mill/Cottage, Chapel Street, Braunton.

Comment
Recommend approval, subject to galvanised steel or wood materials to be used, as they are a more appropriate material.  Concerns were expressed that UPVC doors and windows were not an appropriate material for an emerging conservation area. 

(b) 52182
Application for consent for works to trees covered by a tree preservation 



order in respect of felling 1 x Ash (T1) and 1 x Holm Oak (T2) at Hilbre, 



Higher Park Road, Braunton

Comment
Refer to Mr Andy Jones, Tree and Landscaping Officer for decision.  Concerns were expressed regarding potential damage that could be caused to the existing hedgerow.

(c) 52169
Extension to dwelling and raising of roof and insertion of 4 dormer

windows together with erection of replacement garage at 12 Goodgates Grove, Braunton

Comment
Recommend approval.

(d) 51786
Notification of works to trees in a conservation area in respect of 



reduction of 1 sycamore tree to 6m in height and reduction of 



overhanging branches to 1 sycamore tree and removal of lowest limbs



to 1 willow tree at 8 Silver Street, Braunton.

Comment
The Council noted that the Planning Department did not consider it to be expedient to make a Tree Preservation Order in response to this application.

WITHDRAWN APPLICATION

The following application has been WITHDRAWN and is no longer being considered by the Planning Department.

50779

Demolition of outbuildings, erection of four dwellings and creation of 

access through barn (amended plans and further information) at land



rear of 16 North Street, Braunton

NOTICES OF DECISION

Permission for Development

51949

Retrospective application for erection of gates at The Old School 



Rooms, Church Street, Braunton

51808

Change of use from A2 (financial and professional services) to A3



(restaurants and cafes) and A5 (hot food take-away) together with



alterations to front and rear elevations at former Midland/HSBC Bank,



Exeter Road, Braunton

51586

Erection of one building to provide shelter for livestock and horses



together with storage of feed, hay and tools at land at Goulds Farm,



Nethercott, Braunton

51785

Erection of agricultural building to house livestock at Park Farm,



Lower Park Road, Braunton

51641
Retrospective application for erection of double garage with hobby/games room in loft space at Wellclose House, Exeter Road,


Braunton

Refusal Permission for Development

51805

Retrospective application for summerhouse used as a hairdressing

salon together with formation of decking at 102 South Street, Braunton 

The meeting closed at 8.34p.m.

...................................................The Chairman
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